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Background 
 
On Monday, April 13, 2015, the City Council adopted the Overland Park Safe Bicycle Use Outreach 
Project (now known as the Bicycle Master Plan) by a vote of 10-1 (Goodman - No; Thompson - 
Excused Absence). During discussion that evening, the Council directed that an annual report be 
prepared to focus on various metrics. Most importantly, staff was to determine some objective way to 
measure the amount of bicycle usage across the city and review annually crash patterns involving 
cyclists and vehicular traffic. This document represents our first such report to the Governing Body. 
 
2015 Implementation Plan 
 
After the bicycle master plan was adopted, staff developed four possible implementation plans that built 
on one another. The Public Works Committee vetted the four options and eventually settled on what 
became known as Option 4. This option provided for the striping of approximately 20 miles of streets at 
a cost not to exceed $250,000. The full Council heard the details of the plan on June 15, 2015 and 
approved it by a vote of 8-4 (Goodman, Janson, Skubal, White - No). 
 
The Option 4 plan focused the vast majority of work in the southern portion of Overland Park since 
there is federal funding already in place for a 2017 project that focuses on northern Overland Park. Bike 
lane striping and shared lane markings were added to various street maintenance contracts (chip seal 
and UBAS) to fulfill part of the Option 4 plan. The street maintenance work left some areas of 
disjointment so city forces filled in missing segments of streets by using the city paint machine. 
 

 
Contractor stripes first bike lanes ever in Overland Park on Roe, south of 159th Street  

 
By the end of summer 2015, all of the work had been completed for Option 4 except for the following: 
 

● Nieman, 119th to 127th (2016 chip seal) 
● 123rd Street, Nieman to Switzer (2016 chip seal) 
● Lamar, 127th to the 12900 block (2016 chip seal) 
● 159th Street, Metcalf to Nall (construction underway with striping in 2016/17) 

 
The first three streets were selected for the 2016 chip seal program after Option 4 was approved. The 
striping would have consisted of shared lane markings (or sharrows) and no dedicated bike lanes. Staff  
  


